
United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF OCEAN ENERGY MANAGEMENT

Alaska Outer Continental Shelf Region
3801 Centerpoint Drive. Suite 500
Anchorage. Alaska 99503-5823

Ms. Susan Childs JUL 1 7 2013
Shell Exploration and Production
3601 C Street, Suite 1000

Anchorage, Alaska 99503-5948

Dear Ms. Childs:

The Bureau of Ocean Energy Management Alaska Region (BOEM AKR) has reviewed the Shell Gulf of
Mexico Inc.'s (Shell) notice to conduct 2013 ancillary activities in the Chukchi Sea, titled Shell 20J3
Open Water Survey Program, Chukchi Sea, Alaska (dated April 19, 2013). The notice describes various
ancillary activities as defined in 30 CFR 550.105 and 30 CFR 550.207; these ancillary activities include
the on-lease shallow hazard, site clearance, and ice gouge surveys.

Our review indicates that the ancillary activities described in the notice comply with the performance
standards under 30 CFR 550.202(a), (b), (d), and (e). Accordingly, BOEM has no objection to Shell
proceeding with the ancillary activities. Shell is reminded that its ancillary activities must comply with
applicable lease stipulations and the terms of its incidental take authorizations from the National Marine
Fisheries Service (NMFS) and the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service (USFWS). BOEM also expects Shell's

ancillary activities to comply with the terms and conditions developed through BOEM's Endangered
Species Act, Section 7 consultations with NMFS and USFWS. A summary of the reasonable and prudent
measures, and terms and conditions from the most recent Biological Opinions are provided in Enclosure
A as guidance only.

Shell is responsible for notifying other agencies that may be affected by the ancillary activities.

If you have questions, please contact Bill Ingersoll, BOEM AKR Chiefof the Plans Section at 907-334-
5224,907-306-4381 or via email at william.ingersoll@boem.gov.

Sincerely,

David Johnston, Regional Supervisor

Office of Leasing and Plans

Enclosure A: Biological Opinion Specifications

cc: Mayor ofNorthwest Arctic Borough
Mayor of North Slope Borough










